
 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
; 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
/ 

.  

 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER OF  
SALISBURY CATHOLIC PARISH 

PARISH CONTACTS: 
 

General Enquiries: 
Phone:  8258 2314 
Email:   enquire@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Business Manager:  
Nicholas Dangcalan  
Phone:  8258 2314   
Email:   Confidential Matters: 
businessmanager@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Clergy: 
  Fr Shibu Jacob Msfs – Parish Priest 
  Fr James Thomson – (on leave) 
  Fr Francis Trinh Van Phat (in residence) 
  Fr Roderick O’Brien (in residence) 
  (For emergencies after office hours, 
  please phone 8258 2314, and use the  
  mobile number provided) 

 

Pastoral Associate 
Grace Healey 
Phone:  8258 2314 
Email:  pastoralassociate@salcath.org.au 
 

Parish Sacrament Program: 
Louise Svensdotter (Coordinator) 
Diane Innes (Pastoral Assistant) 
Sacrament Program direct line: 8281 9603     
Email:   sacraments@salcath.org.au 
 

Coordinator of Pastoral Visitors: 
Ellen Arklay  
Phone:  0410 747 626 
 

Lyell McEwin Hospital Chaplains: 
Phone: 8182 9093 (8am–4pm) and ask for  
the Catholic Chaplain 
 

Calvary Central Districts Hospital: 
  Phone 8282 5395 (9am-5pm) and ask for     
  the Pastoral Care Worker on duty    

  Parish Bulletin (The Echo) 
  Diane Innes  
  Email:   parishbulletin@salcath.org.au 
 

     PARISH VISION: 
A Welcoming Community, 

United in Faith, 
Centred in 

the Eucharist, 
 Which embraces the Spirit 

and Nature of all  
God’s People 

 

13th October 2024 
28th Sunday in Ordinary Time   -  Year B 

‘ Day of Prayer to Support Life’ 
 

 

SUNDAY MASS TIMES 
 

St Augustine’s Church   
23 Commercial Rd Salisbury 
 Saturday   -      6:00pm 
 Sunday     -      9:00am & 6:00pm 
Polish Sunday     -      12 noon 
1st Sunday of Month  -      3:00pm (Filipino) 
2nd Sunday of Month -      10:30am (Italian) 
 

 

Holy Family Mass Centre:  
Shepherdson Rd Parafield Gardens  
                Sunday: - 10:30am  
 

St Finbar’s Church:  
Greencroft Road, Salisbury North  
                Sunday: - 9:00am       

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday after 9:30am Mass and 

before the 6:00pm Vigil Mass 
5:15pm - 5:45pm 

 

Parish website: https://salcath.org.au 
http://salcath.freehostia.com 

UNDERSTANDING OF ‘LAST RITES’ 
 
Do you know about the “Last Rites”? 
What many Catholics do not understand is that the “last rites” encompass several 
Sacraments, including  Penance (confession of sins),  Viaticum  (Holy  Communion 
given as food for the journey  to eternal life) and the Anointing of the Sick. Ideally, 
those Sacraments should be administered when the recipient is aware and able to 
benefit most. So, if a family member is very sick and perhaps close to death, 
please call the priest while they are still able to receive all three Sacraments. Do 
not deny these Sacraments to your family members by waiting until they are 
unconscious or unable to consume Holy Communion. 
 

What if my family member has died? 
Like all the Sacraments, Anointing is given only to the living. The word 
“Sacrament” means “sign” a sign of Christ’s presence, but after death, the person 
is already meeting Christ face to face. (If there is doubt about whether death has 
occurred, the Sacrament of Anointing may still be administered.)  If the person has 
already died, the priest instead chooses from the prayers for the deceased in his 
ritual book (Pastoral Care of the Sick). 
 

When should I call for the priest to administer the “Last Rites”? 
What is particularly troublesome to parish priests is that families often wait until 
the last minute before calling a priest. Some even say, “We do not want to scare 
the sick person!” So, call the priest while the sick person can choose to receive the 
sacraments.  Of course, there  will be  emergencies  when this is  not possible, and 
sometimes  only  the  Sacrament of  Anointing  of  the  Sick  can  be  administered. 
Sometimes, the onset of dementia means that only the Sacrament of Anointing of 
the Sick can be administered. 
 

Does someone have to be dying to receive the Sacrament of Anointing of the 
Sick? 
The clear teaching of the church  is that someone does not have  to be in extremis 
(i.e. in imminent danger of dying). Canon No. 1004 provides that “the anointing of 
the sick can be administered to a member of the faithful who, having reached the 
use of reason, begins to be in danger due to sickness or old age”.    The ritual itself 
designates as proper recipients, “a sick person before surgery, whenever the 
surgery is necessitated by a dangerous illness” as well as “elderly people if they 
are weak, though not dangerously ill”. What many forget is that the first purpose 
of anointing is to bring about healing,  physically  and  spiritually. In his epistle, St. 
James (Jas 5:14-15) says: “Is anyone among you sick? He should summon the 
presbyters of the church, and they should pray over him and anoint him with oil in 
the name of the Lord, and the prayer of faith will save the sick person”. If, instead, 
it be the will of God that the person will soon die, the prayer of anointing asks that 
the person be relieved of suffering and feel the power and peace of God. The 
Sacrament should be administered when it can do the most good, so the rule of 
thumb is: Call the priest sooner rather than later. 
 
Our Sacraments 
Our Seven Sacraments are wonderful encounters  with our loving God.    And the 
Sacraments of Penance, Eucharist, and Anointing of the Sick are of special benefit 
to those who are sick.  
 
[Fr Roderick] 
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YOUR PRAYERS ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Domenico Gelonese 

Joseph Sciberras 
MONTH MIND 

Egidio Dante Martire 
ANNIVERSARIES 

Visitacion Niutta 
Emmanuel Buhagiar 

Ernesto Villarmea 
Teresa & Oscar Tolentino 

Theresa Buhagiar 
Luigi Bittoto 

Artemio Villamor 
Justa Oalog 
THE SICK  

Aleyamma Jacob 
Amy Rangel 

Chelsea Cunningham 
Chris Powell 

Corine Roberts 
Francescopaolo Mastrullo 

Hailey Valle 
Jim Love 

Joseph Riley (4 years old) 
Mary Harris 

MaryJane Haughey 
Michelle Purvis-Bond 

Paul Cunningham 
Paul Sahb 

Paul Waldon 
Peter Smith 

Raelene Brown 
Ramon Romero 
Trevor Dolman 
Victor Ramirez 

Luz Jeffery 
Roma Daminato  

 

Tues – Thurs at 8:00am 
Fri – Sat at 9:30am 

in St Augustine’s Church 
 

REGULAR WEEKDAY  
MASS TIMES 

BAPTISMS 
 

St Augustine’s Church 
Within Mass: 

Every Saturday at 9:30am 
Outside Mass: 

3rd Sunday at 10:30am 
Holy Family Mass Centre 

1st  & 4th Sunday  
Within the 10:30am Mass 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are a Child Safe Organisation 
committed to the care,  

wellbeing and protection  
of children and young people. 

We believe that all God’s children 
and young people have the right 

to be healthy and safe, 
and to have their voice heard, 

respected and valued. 
 

A SAFE ENVIRONMENT FOR ALL 
 

CHILD SAFE 
CONTACT PERSONS 

 

      Fr Shibu Jacob  
      Nicholas Dangcalan   
      Grace Healey  
      Louise Svensdotter 
      Diane Innes  
 

Contact details can be found on 
the posters that are in the Church, 

Family Centre and Parish Office. 
 

OUR PARISH IS A CHILD 
SAFE ORGANISATION 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
 

Mon:             9:00am – 12:30pm 
Tues - Thurs: 9:00am –   3:00pm 

  Fri:                 9:00am – 12:30pm 
 

TUESDAY EVENING  
POLISH MASS  

WITH EXPOSITION 
 

Polish Mass is celebrated in  
St Augustine’s Church  

every Tuesday evening,  
starting with Adoration at 5.30pm, 

followed by a Mass at 6.00pm.   
For all enquiries please contact:  

 Polish Chaplain - 8445 8466 
 

RECONCILIATIONS 
St Augustine’s Church 

Saturday after 9:30am Mass and 
before the 6:00pm Vigil Mass 

5:15pm-5:45pm 
 

 

ADVENT PROGRAM 
HELPING US GROW IN OUR  

CHRISTIAN LIVES 
BY CHERYLE DOUGLAS                                                                

 
BEGINS 

MONDAYS 4/11/24 UNTIL 2/12/24, 
7:00PM - 8.30PM 
IN PARISH CENTRE 

Followed by light super. 
Cost by donation. 

ALL WELCOME 
Please register  

at the back of the Church 
Enquiries: Phone Cheryle Douglas 

    0423480440 

 

  
ALL PARISHIONERS ARE INVITED TO 

JOIN IN THE  
SALISBURY PARISH QUIZ NIGHT   

FRIDAY, 25th October 
 7.00PM start  

(doors open from 6.30pm) 
in the Parish Family Centre 

 

Tickets $10 each 
BYO nibbles and drinks 

Booking tickets: 
Attendance by booking only.   

Booking sheets will be available at all 
Masses for those who would like to book 

or you can phone the Parish Office. 
 

 Payment can be made at the event. 
 

If you have any questions please contact 
the Parish Office on 8258 2314 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

on 
Saturday, 26th October 2024 

at 9:30am  
in St Augustine’s Church. 

ALL WELCOME 

 

 
 

The month of October is designated by 
the Catholic Church as the "Month of 

the Rosary" because in this month the 
Church celebrates the Marian 

advocation of  
"Our Lady of the Rosary" on Oct. 7. 

 

 



   

 

 

JOB VACANCY 
The Hutt St Centre - Pastoral Care Coordinator 

The Hutt St Centre is seeking for a Pastoral Care Coordinator to join their 
team. For more information about the role and to apply, please click on the 
link:https://www.seek.com.au/job/78894108?tracking=SHR-WEB- 
SharedJob-anz-1 
 

 

The feast of Our Lady of the Rosary, also celebrated as Our Lady of Victory or Victories, was established by 
Pope St. Pius V in 1571 to celebrate the miraculous victory of the Christian forces in the Battle of Lepanto on 
Oct. 7 of that year. Previous to the decisive battle, St. Pius V had requested all Western Christians to pray the 
rosary; thus, he attributed the victory to the power of the Marian prayer rather than the power of ships and  
cannons. 
Two years before establishing the feast, in 1569, Pope St. Pius V officially approved the rosary in its present 
form with the papal bull Consueverunt Romani Pontifices ("The Roman Pontiffs are accustomed," the first 
words of the document). In a development from earlier methods of praying the rosary, the new version 
included the second half of the Hail Mary, as well as the “Glory Be” prayer at the end of each mystery. 
 

 

 

St Vincent de Paul Society 
LEAVING COLLECTION 

 

There will be a Leaving Collection after all  Masses this weekend 
in support of those in need in our local community 

AQUINAS COLLEGE ALUMNI MASS  
Sunday, November 3 

 

Aquinas College alumni, friends, students and staff will join in prayer on 
Sunday November 3 at 10am to remember former students and friends now 
deceased. Mass will be celebrated in the Thomas Aquinas Chapel, followed by 
morning tea. To record your attendance or to add an Aquinas community 
member for remembrance please email their name (including their maiden 
name if applicable), the date of their death and their Fresher Year or 
connection to the College Chaplain: Fr Paul Ghanem OFM by October 28. 
frpaul.ghanem@aquinas.edu.au   

 2025 COLUMBAN ART CALENDARS 

You can now order your 2025 Columban Art Calendars  by  filling  out  the  Order Form 
available at the back of the Church.  You will be notified once your order is ready for pick-up 
from the Parish Office.  The price per calendar is $11.00, payable only upon pick-up. 
 

Please write your full name, phone  number, and your order quantity clearly and drop your 
order form Into the designated boxes only.  Alternatively, you can phone or email the Parish 
Office.  
 

 

  

 

Second Assembly of the Synod on Synodality 
 

Archbishop Patrick O’Regan and John Lochowiak are participating 
in the Synod on Synodality being held in Rome in October. We ask 
that our communities pray for them and the process of the Synod. 
We pray that as a Church we will all better understand that we are 
invited to walk together and to listen to each other prayerfully.  
Information around the synod can be found here:  
www.synod.va/en.html 
 

 

Rally for Life 
On the steps of Parliament House – 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15 
from 5-30pm to 6-30pm. 

 
This gathering will support the upcoming 
Hon Ben Hood MLC’s Termination of 
Pregnancy (Terminations and Live Births) 
Amendment Bill 2024 which will be voted in 
Parliament at the end of October and seek to 
wind back extreme consequences of late term 
abortions in South Australia.  
 
Since mid-2022, 45 fully formed and healthy 
babies have been killed at late-stage 
gestation in SA, when they could have been 
birthed alive. 

An envelope has been included with this weekend’s Echo, please return 
with donation  next weekend, October 19th/20th. Thank you. 
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CHURCH CLEANING ROSTER 
 

ST AUGUSTINE’S      
17th Oct – Helen’s Group 
 

ST FINBAR’S       
19th Oct – No Group 

NOTIZIE ITALIANE ( Domenica 13 Ottobre 2024 ) 
28ª Domenica - Anno B  ( Marco 10, 17-30 ) 

 

In quel tempo, mentre Gesù andava per la strada, un tale gli corse incontro e, 
gettandosi in ginocchio davanti a lui, gli domandò: "Maestro buono, che cosa devo 
fare per avere in eredità la vita eterna?". Gesù gli disse: "Perché mi chiami buono? 
Nessuno è buono, se non Dio solo. Tu conosci i comandamenti: "Non uccidere, 
non commettere adulterio, non rubare, non testimoniare il falso, non frodare, onora 
tuo padre e tua madre"".Egli allora gli disse: "Maestro, tutte queste cose le ho 
osservate fin dalla mia giovinezza". Allora Gesù fissò lo sguardo su di lui, lo amò e 
gli disse: "Una cosa sola ti manca: va', vendi quello che hai e dallo ai poveri, e 
avrai un tesoro in cielo; e vieni! Seguimi!". Ma a queste parole egli si fece scuro in 
volto e se ne andò rattristato; possedeva infatti molti beni.Gesù, volgendo lo 
sguardo attorno, disse ai suoi discepoli: "Quanto è difficile, per quelli che 
possiedono ricchezze, entrare nel regno di Dio!". Parola del Signore.  
Il segreto del brano evangelico di oggi è tutto in quello sguardo che Gesù riserva a quel 
“tale” che gli era corso incontro con tanto entusiasmo, gettandosi ai suoi piedi e 
chiedendogli: “Maestro buono, che cosa devo fare per avere la vita eterna? Gesù 
fissando su di lui lo sguardo, lo amò”. E' un dettaglio di toccante tenerezza. La forza di 
quello sguardo e la carica di quell'amore spingono ad accogliere quanto lo Spirito ci può 
suggerire. Ma all'invito a lasciare tutto, si rattristò e “se ne andò”. Per quel “tale” le 
ricchezze hanno contato più di quello sguardo di amorevolezza. Per lui, la sicurezza 
offerta da quello che possedeva, “aveva molti beni”, era un vantaggio a cui non avrebbe 
rinunciato per nessuna cosa al mondo. Neanche per seguire Gesù. Ecco perché le 
ricchezze possono essere pericolose. Ecco perché Gesù lancia quel famoso detto: “E' 
più facile che un cammello passi per la cruna di un ago, che un ricco entri nel regno di 
Dio”.  

*La prossima messa in italiano: Domenica  10 Novembre  2024 alle 10.30am 
*Incontro Laiche Canossiane: Martedì 5 Novembre 2024 alle 9.00 am 

*Rosario ogni Martedì in Ottobre da Maria Reitano alle 1.30 pm 
*Pranzo al Centro Mercoledì 16 Ottobre 2024 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
 
 

St Augustine’s Parish School        Years R – 6 
25 Commercial Rd. Salisbury 5108 
Ph: 8182 7900 Fax 8182 7999 
Principal: Daniel Cowan 
 

Holy Family Parish School          Years R – 6 
71 Shepherdson Rd. Parafield Gdns. 5107 
Ph: 8250 6616 Fax 8250 3043 
Principal: Kerry White 
 

Thomas More College          Years 7 – 12 
23 Amsterdam Cres. Salisbury Downs 5108 
Ph: 8182 2600 Fax: 8182 2699 
Principal: Corey Tavella 

 

COMMITTEES AND GROUPS 
 

  Knights of the Southern Cross 
The Knights of the Southern Cross are 
active in the Parish. 
Contact:  Paul Hawkes 0439 832 834 
 

  Knitting Group (Knit & Knatter) 
Will be held on Friday mornings at 10:00am 
after the  Mass in the Parish Family Centre.  
We will start with a cup of tea/coffee and 
finish about 12.30pm.   
Contact:   Lorraine 8263 7333  
 

  Lay Canossian Association 
Will be held on the first Tuesday of every 
month at 9:00am in the Parish Family 
Centre 
 

  Reflecting the Gospel 
Every Wednesday at 9:00am in the  Parish 
Family Centre.  
Contact:  Win Simons 0438 148 907 
 

  Rosary at St. Finbar’s 
Rosary held at St Finbar’s 9.00am every 
Saturday.   
Contact:  Win Simons 0438 148 907 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 

St Augustine’s Church: 
Saturdays at 6pm 

Sundays at 9am & 6pm 
 

St Finbar’s Church: 
Sundays at 9am 

 
Holy Family Mass Centre 

Sundays at 10:30am 
 
 
 
 

WEEKDAY READINGS   -   28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - YEAR B 
Monday 14th -  Sunday 20th October 2024 

 

Mon: St Callistus I, Pope 
Gal 4:22-24, 26-27, 31-5:1;       Ps 112:1-7;     Lk 11:29-32 

Tues:   St Teresa of Jesus 
Gal 5:1-6;       Ps  118:41, 43-45, 47-48;      Lk 11:37-41 

Wed: St Hedwig and St Margaret Mary Alacoque 
Gal 5:18-25;     Ps 1:1-4,6;    Lk 11:42-46 

Thurs: St Ignatius of Antioch 
Eph 1:1-10;     Ps 97:1-6;     Lk 11:47-54 

Fri:  St Luke Evangelist 
2 Tim 4:10-17;       Ps 144:10-13, 17-18;      Lk 10:1-9 

Sat:  Saints John de Brebeuf and Isaac Jogues and Companions 
and St Paul of the Cross 
Eph 1:15-23;      Ps 8:2-7;     Lk 12:8-12 

Sun: 29TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  -  YEAR B   
 WORLD MISSION DAY 

Is 53:10-11;     Ps 32:4-5, 18-20, 22;     Heb 4:14-16;     Mk 10:35-45 

MASS PREPARATION TEAM 
 

HOLY FAMILY 
20th Oct – Jessica / Chinh        

  COUNTING ROSTER  2024 
 DATE           SUPERVISORS   & COUNTERS     
     

13th Oct Peter Neylon & John McGrath 
John McGrath Snr, Isabelle McGrath &  
Beth Buckley  

 

20th Oct Malcolm Allison & Bernadette Haggerty 
Paul Haggerty, Stan & Christina Zalupka 

 
27th Oct Josie Shimmin & John Shimmin 

Ellen Arklay & Christopher Carroll 

 

  

 

 

 

PARISH PASTORAL FUNDING  
 
 

29th September 2024       Avg for Year       Target 
ENVELOPES                      $  3,510.55         $  5,271.37            
OPEN PLATE                2,045.25                           1,896.87                                                         
TOTAL                     $  5,555.80          $  7,168.24   $7,500 
 
1st Collection      $   2,548.00   
 

NOTE:  Figures include Direct Debits, Credit Card Collections and Unpledged Direct Deposits. 




